
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 8, 2007                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of October 1, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Sandy Cline, Health/Aging Department, informed the board of department issues. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on the tax sale, and other legal matters. 

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, met with the board and gave them a copy of a 

letter from KDHE in regards to the emergency pit at the lake, and a copy of her letter for 

quotes for three monitoring wells.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, talked on roads and bridges.     

 

Jettie Condray, Museum Curator, came in and updated the board Museum activity. 

 

Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 42.  Keith talked to the board about 

the digital camera’s he would like replaced.  He said the ones they have now are about 

eight years old.  The commissioners approved four out of diversion fund.  Keith said 

that all corrections and officers have been CPR trained.           

 

The Board of County Commissioners will meet on October 25, 2007, with the Museum 

Board at 7:00 p.m, at the Museum.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.   


